The PLAIN TRUTH

a Magazine of Understanding

HERBERT W. ARMSTRONG, Editor

P.O. Box 111, St. Albans Herts., AL2 3TR, England

11th January, 1979



Dear Mr. White,

Thank you very much for your recent letter.

You have been misinformed about me writing a book about communism. Although I did write an article for the PLAIN TRUTH which was never published, I didn't intend to go any further. The books about it are numerous and time-consuming and I don't want to get involved in a detailed research. I now only read the occasional book that seems interesting and you certainly may send the one you mentioned. I already have Skousen's The Naked Capitalist and Des Griffith's Missing Dimension in World Affairs. I've known Des personally for many years and saw him in Pasadena last January. He's still a member of the Church as far as I know.

I really can't answer your questions about the "Illuminati." I have not studied it in detail as you apparently have. I will, however, mention one observation that bears keeping in mind. Both the Rothschilds and Rockefellers have influenced high finance for many years. The Rothschilds' influence in Europe in past years is well known. In more recent years, the Rockefellers appear to have been at the top of the financial empire. But there now appears to be a swing of power over to the Rothschilds in Europe. This would tie in with the rise of Europe in power as the U.S. descends.

All those who study the "Conspiracy Theory" need to be cautious about blindly accepting the books and theories presented. Some of it is certainly interesting, but it really is of no value to us unless it has a bearing on biblical prophecy. I'm enclosing a copy of the Report prepared by the staff in Pasadena which will give you a general idea of their feelings about the matter.

In regard to the Work in Europe, we have made steady progress up to now. We moved our offices from the College to the Press building some time ago. The Press will continue printing outside work to supplement our other income. As for the German and Spanish broadcasts are concerned, I don't know of any plans to revive them. Our thrust in the future will have to be in the use of advertising and direct mail campaigns.

Thank you once again for writing, Mr. White.

Yours sincerely,

R. C. Boraker

Personal Correspondence Department

RCB:ldr